
 

1 Lloyd Avenue ~ Florham Park, New Jersey 07932 
                  OFFICE HOURS  

The office is open Monday-Thursday  
from 8:30 to 2:30 p.m. 

Rev. Thomas Rekiel, Administrator 
Rev. Krzysztof Liwarski, Parochial Vicar 
Rev. Frederick Walters, Pastor Emeritus   
Rev. Philip-Michael Tangorra, Weekend Assistant 
Deacon Peter M. Fiore 
Deacon William Ward, Retired 
Virginia Akhoury, Pastoral Minister 
Dawn Sacco Paskalides,  
              Holy Family School Principal 
Director of Religious Education, Anne Giedlinski 
Director of Music Ministry, Randy Hertzog 
Parish Secretary, Celeste Walsh 

RECTORY 
rectory@holyfamilyfp.org 

Phone 973-377-1817 
Fax 973-377-6350 

www.holyfamilyfp.org 

HOLY FAMILY 
YOUTH MINISTER 
rectory@holyfp.org 

SCHOOL 
973-377-4181 

Www.holy-family-school.org 

RELIGIOUS 
EDUCATION 

973-377-3101  
hfreducation@gmail.com 

    MAINTENANCE COUNCIL 
Ralph Aurilia  - 973-951-6508    
Gene Miranda - 973-583-2469 
Roger Siara -     973-822-1661 

        FINANCE COUNCIL 
Ralph Aurilia    973-951-6508     
Bob Cottam      973-887-1232 
*Anne Feith      973-966-1314     
Peter Fiore        917-880-9601 
Gene Miranda   973-583-2469     
Roger Siara        973-822-1661 
*Michael Prokop973-301-0678     
Bob Scirocco      973-377-1387 
Fred Summa       973-822-3362 

 *Parish Trustee 

  TWENTY FIRST SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME-AUGUST 21, 2016 

Sunday Mass Schedule 
Saturday 5:30 pm  

Sunday 7:30, 9:00, 10:30 am,  
12:00, 7:30 pm 

 
Daily Mass Schedule 

Monday-Saturday, 8:15 am 
  

Holy Day Schedule 
Vigil Mass, 7:00 pm 

7:30, 9:00 am, 12:10, 7:00 pm 

Mass Schedule 
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Monday, August 22, 2016 
8:15- Ernest&Maureen Messito 
Tuesday, August 23, 2016 
8:15 - James&Mildred Messito 
Wednesday, August 24, 2016 
8:15  - Jonathan Kopec 
         - Mary Quirk 
Thursday, August 25, 2016 
8:15 - Neal Patrick 
           6th Anniversary 
        - Anna Prokop 
        - Mary Raab             
Friday, August 26, 2016 
8:15 - Fanni Nalon 
Saturday, August 27, 2016 
8:15  -  Fannie Tunnera 
            24th Anniversary 
5:30  - Philip Sieb 
           5th Anniversary 
 

PRAY FOR THE SICK 
Please pray for our parishioners, relatives and friends who are ill: 
Alison Walters Soderburg, Brian Connolly, Fr. Fred,  Alyssa 
Blatt, Peggy Schneyer, John Mahoney, Kate Monteforte, John 
Schneyer, Linda Ryan, Stephen Matuszek, Bernie Dorn, III, 
Carol Padden, Ramona Baumgaertner, Theresa Veverka,  Steven 
Reich, John Veverka, Dave Kreutzer, Mary Ann Senko,  
Fr. William Santeliz, Curt Price, Ted Gleichmann. 

              PLEASE REMEMBER IN PRAYER  
              those serving in the armed forces:  
             Major Timothy Renahan USA 
             Sgt. Jared K. Nucci, USA 

                    Matthew Manzione, USA  
                     AS1 Brian Schramm, USN 
                     HT2 Thomas Dwyer ESWS, USN     
                     Master Sgt. Jennifer Sweetin USAF 
                     PFC Patrick Montuore USMC  
                     Lt. Stephen Scirocco USMC 

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM - First, second, third and fourth 
Sundays of each month at 1:30pm. Baptism preparation for 
parents first Tuesday of the month.  Phone rectory for details and 
information. 
SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION - Saturdays, 4:30 to 
5:15pm. 
HOLY FAMILY SCHOOL - An environment for growth in 
faith, values and knowledge. Tiny Tots (2 1/2 yrs. old)  through 
8th grade. For further information, please call the school office,  
973-377-4181. 
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION - A program of religious 
instruction for grades 1  through 8. Confirmation preparation for 
high school students. For further information, call the Religious 
Education Office, 973-377-3101. 
SOCIAL MINISTRIES  
Ministry to the Homebound:  Mary Scirocco,973-377-1387 
Ministry to the Hungry: Anne Platoff, 973-822-0430 
                                      Sharon Carr, 973-568-5932 
KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS - Dr. McDowell Council - For 
information, call Charlie Pane 862-368-8585.  For Hall rentals, call 
Ralph Aurilia at 973-301-0297. 
PRO-LIFE MINISTRY - Frank and Barbara Tinari, 973-822-
0084. Important Contact Information: New Jersey Right to Life 
(njrtl.org) 732-562-0562. 
CENTERING PRAYER meets at 7:30 p.m. in the O’Connell Room 
(convent) on Monday nights.    
ROSARY is prayed each day at 7:50 a.m. (before the 8:15 Mass). 
MIRACULOUS MEDAL NOVENA is prayed on Mondays after the 
8:15 a.m. Mass.   
EUCHARISTIC ADORATION The Blessed Sacrament will be 
exposed for veneration on the First Friday, after the 8:15 mass 
until 10:00 a.m., and every Thursday after the 8:15 mass.   

Thank you for your support of the Food Pantry.  This 
week’s item is paper towels.  Remember we cannot 
accept expired items.  Sharon Carr @973-568-5932, or 
Anne Platoff @ 973-822- 0430. 

Sunday, August 28, 2016 
7:30 -  Ann Bocchino 
            1st Anniversary 
         - Carl Krah 
9:00  - Jonathan Kopec 
         - William McNerney 
Protection of Unborn Babies             
  in the Womb  
          and Their Families          
10:30 - People of Holy Family 
          - Josephine Waltz 
          - John Forlenza, Sr.               
12:00 - Esther Villarreal 
          - Mary Quirk 
7:30   - Anthony Pryer, Sr.   
          - Jane Dalena        

  Mass Intentions 

SNOW REMOVAL & LANDSCAPING  
Yes, it’s that time of the year… we are looking 
for proposals for next year for snow removal  and 
landscaping for Holy Family Parish.  
If you or someone you know is inter-

ested, please contact the rectory office at 973-377-
1817 or email rectoy@holyfamilyfp.org. 

RELIGIOUS ITEMS FOR THE MISSIONS Ginny 
Akhoury is collecting religious items, prayer cards, 
novena booklets, medals, small statues, rosaries 
(broken ones will be repaired) crucifixes and greeting 

cards, for distribution around the world. Please leave any contri-
butions in the baskets at the doors of the church. 

If you are interested in becoming an On Line 
Contributor please go to the Parish website and 
follow the directions there to sign up. 

Registration forms were due back by August 
1st.  There is now a $20.00 late fee for each 
child for reregistration.  If you are a new regis-
tration please contact  Anne Giedlinski at 973-
377-3101.   (Registration forms for Confirmation 

students will be mailed shortly.).  All children in grades 1-8 
should be enrolled in Religious Education and grades 9 and 10 
should be enrolled in the Confirmation Program. 

          UPCOMING EVENTS  
    September 18th:  Parish Picnic 
    October 1st:    Anointing Mass 
    October 2nd :     Coffee and Cake Sunday 
    October 8th:       Parish Dinner 

                 Watch the bulletin for details! 

PLEASE PRAY FOR OUR DECEASED  
Jane Dalena. 

TITHING Last weeks collection was $6,915.00, 
(last year was $8,1511.00). 
 
Thank you for your continued generosity. 
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PARISH EMAIL MAILING LIST The parish has a email mailing 
list.  The purpose of this is to quickly provide interested parish-
ioners with important news and announcements are time sensi-
tive or notices of interest to parishioners who might be away on 
business or vacation.  To subscribe simply email recto-
ry@holyfamilyfp.org and your email address will be added to the 
list. 

MEMORIAL PAVERS PROJECT The response to Holy 
Family Parish’s Memorial Pavers Project has been excellent.  
Our plan is to extend this paved walkway through the com-
ing years as we continue to grow.  What a wonderful way to 
remember a relative or friend, living or deceased!  At the 
doors of the church are extra order forms.  Please remem-
ber the Paver contribution is tax deductible.  Any ques-
tions, call Ralph Aurilia, 973-951-6508.  

PROLIFE NEWS Please check out the titles in 
the Right to Life pamphlet racks at the church 
doors.  They include Roe plus 40; A Catholic 
response to the death penalty; Healing after 

abortion; and Explaining the reality of marriage to family 
and friends. 

Designed for those 
who are interested 
in completing the 
Sacraments of Initi-

ation (Baptism, First Communion, Confirmation); and for 
those interested in becoming a part of the Catholic church. 
For more information, contact Deacon Peter Fiore at 973-
428-8779, or call the parish office at 973-377-1817. 

VOTIVE CANDLES 
Votive Candles have been added to our 
Church.  Each candle will lovingly “burn” 
before the statue of our Blessed Mother and 

the picture of our Lord Jesus for 24 hours.  Come to God’s 
house and prayerfully speak to Him as you light your own 
candle. 

Diocesan Men’s Conference The Diocese of Paterson Men’s 
Conference will be held on Saturday, October 15 at St. Paul In-
side the Walls in Madison.  Join us from 8:30 am-1:00 pm for the 
opportunity to enhance men’s spirituality and encourage them to 
be more involved with their parishes.  Former NFL receiver Dan-
ny Abramowicz; Peter Herbeck, Director of Renewal Ministries; 
and Pete Burak, Director of Young Adult Outreach for Renewal 
Ministries will make presentations.  The conference will con-
clude with Mass celebrated by Bishop Serratelli.  Visit insidethe-
walls.org for more information.   

  LITURGY TALKS 
Dr. Suzanne Guerin Herold, M.A., M. Phil recently earned a Ph.D. 
in Liturgical Studies and Sacramental Theology from The Catholic 
University of America. Suzanne’s doctoral dissertation explored the 
evolution of the role of relics in the Rite of Dedication of a Church 
and an Altar. A resident of Florham Park, Suzanne will be joining 
us this fall to share insights into the liturgical life of Church with 
our parish.  
  
In September Dr. Herold will present “Constantinople, Chaucer, 
and Compostela: Pilgrimage in the Christian World.”  From the 
fourth century pilgrim Egeria to the medieval travelers on the path 
to Canterbury, This talk will explore the evolution of pilgrimages in 
the Christian tradition. It will delve into the motivations of pilgrims 
throughout the ages, discuss pilgrimage destinations, and offer in-
sight into the value of pilgrimage in contemporary Christian life. 
  
In October Suzanne will offer “Call Me, Maybe: Communicating 
with God and the Sanctification of Time.” This presentation will 
center on the Liturgy of the Hours, tracing the development of the 
Hours as communal and monastic prayer. We will then examine 
various types of prayer in Catholic life and how our understandings 
of time can be influence by prayer. 
  
In November Dr. Herold will share a look into the Church’s liturgi-
cal year, “Holy Days and Holidays.” As we prepare for Advent, 
this presentation will include a discussion of the Church’s liturgical 
calendar, colors, the celebration of feast days, and the pre-eminence 
of the celebration of the Paschal Mystery of Christ in the liturgical 
year. 

Bible 101 Coming Thursdays 9:30am 
We will start a Bible study for beginners 
on Thursday, September 8th at 9:30am in the 
parish hall. It will be facilitated by Dennis Cor-
coran. Dennis has his masters degree in church 

leadership from Boston College and has successfully brought this 
study to parishes in Bergen and Morris Counties. No prior 
knowledge of the bible is needed and no questions are asked. It is 
very relaxed with practical and even humorous presentations. We 
will begin with St. Paul's earliest letters which is actually the 
earliest books of the Christian scriptures. Come and see! For 
more information feel free to call Dennis at 908.693.5918. 

CYO Basketball program is  highly 
competitive, open to Catholic boys 
and girls belonging to Holy Family 
Parish and attending grades 4 through 

8.  Games are typically  played on Sundays beginning 
November 20th, 2016– February, 2016. 
 
Registration for this season will be held in the Holy Fam-
ily Gym lobby on the following dates and times: 
Saturday, September 10, from 10:30AM-12:00PM ;  
Sunday, September 11th, from 10:30 AM-12:00PM; 
Tuesday, September 13th, from 7:00PM-8:00PM.   
NO OTHER SIGN-UP PERIODS WILL BE HELD.   
 
Registration fee is $125.00 per player with a maximum of 
$200.00 per family.  If this is your first year entering the 
CYO Basketball program offered by Holy Family Parish, 
then you MUST provide a copy of each child’s Baptismal 
certificate at the time of enrollment.  The copy will be 
retained with the CYO records for future periods.  If 
there are too many registrants in any particular age/grade 
group, tryouts will be required to manage the number of 
players per team.   
 
I encourage all eligible boys and girls to come out and be 
a part of this challenging program!  Please email any 
questions to Bob Wilkinson @bwilky5421@aol.com. 
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SAVE THE DATE 
 

 
 
 
  SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 18TH, 2016 

MASS AT 12:00 P.M.  
  

PICNIC IMMEDIATELY FOLLOWING MASS 
    RAIN (IN THE GYM) OR SHINE (OUTDOORS) 

 
HOLY FAMILY WILL PROVIDE HOT DOGS, 

HAMBURGERS AND SOFT DRINKS!   
 

WE INVITE YOU TO BRING A SIDE DISH OR DESSERT TO SHARE 

AT THE COMMUNITY TABLE. 
 

 ACTIVITIES FOR THE CHILDREN 

RSVP  
NO LATER THAN SEPTEMBER 

12TH! 
 

NAME:_________________________________________________________________ 
 

NUMBER ATTENDING:     ADULTS:_____________   CHILDREN__________________ 
 

WILL BRING: DESSERT____________ SIDE DISH____________ 
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HOLY FAMILY SCHOOL  
REGISTRATION  

Registration is being accepted for Tiny Tots through Grade 8.  
 Information about Holy Family School can be obtained by calling 973-377-4181  

or visiting the school office for an information packet.  
   Enrollment in kindergarten requires the child to have reached his or her  

fifth birthday by October 1.  

       HOLY FAMILY SCHOOL NEWS FAITH, FAMILY, ACADEMIC EXCELLENCE!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

HOLY FAMILY SCHOOL WISH LIST! 
As we move toward the 2016-2017  

School Year here are some items that would be so helpful! 
 

MONETARY DONATIONS 
TO PURCHASE 
Chrome Books 

  Teacher Supplies 
Pots of Mums  

  
  

  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
    WE ARE LOOKING FOR A VOLUNTEER     

ARCHITECT FOR CONSULTATION PURPOSES        
 
 
 
 
 
  

LUNCH PROGRAM VOLUNTEERS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

              Please call 973-377-4181  
               for more information or questions. 
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CATHOLIC CHARITIES Please help support our lo-
cal programs by donations of clothing, shoes and 
household items in our donation bin located in the 
parking lot. 

THE FLORHAM PARK FIRE DEPARTMENT has an 
urgent need for new volunteer members to keep 
Florham Park safe.  If you are at least 18 years of 
age,  please call 973-377-3241 to discuss this im-
mediate opportunity. 

Bayley Ellard Class of 66 It’s our “50th” Reunion!  Where are 
you classmates?  Please call Ann Marie (Sandello) Brady @ 973-
714-8638. 

OUTSIDE THE PARISH 

Program Helping Young Adults with Special Needs 
The Department for Persons with Disabilities is proud to an-
nounce the fall opening of their Saturdays at the Center Pro-
gram. DPD is a nonprofit, Catholic Charities organization in 
the Diocese of Paterson that provides support for individuals 
with intellectual and developmental disabilities and their fam-
ilies.  This endeavor is designed for young adults with disabil-
ities living in the community, who are interested in weekend 
socialization and recreational activities with their peers.  Edu-
cation about group home and independent living is also part 
of the curriculum.  Respite time for caregivers of the partici-
pating individuals will be provided, as the program is well 
supervised by experienced staff and volunteers.  SATC will 
meet Saturdays at Gruenert Center on Rt. 15 in Lake 
Hopatcong and will run for a 12 week span.  Meeting times 
are from 10 A.M. to 2 P.M.  The tuition for the entire program 
is $120 plus minimal additional fees for special activities such 
as bowling or dining out.  Please contact Patti Foth, SATC 
Coordinator at 973-440-0983 or safc@dpd.org for any further 
information or to obtain applications.  You can also visit 
www.dpd.org or www.facebook.com/dpdcc for more infor-
mation about DPD. 

Catholic Engaged Encounter 973-691-1561 or e-mail 
FrBobSJ@worldnet.att.net. Marriage Encounter  Call Sal and 
SylviaVassalloat 1-800-823-5683 for information or to register. 

Reflection by Rev. Leonard N. Peterson 

One fine day this past June, I spotted my neighbor energetical-

ly digging a narrow bow-shaped trench on her front lawn.  She 

and her husband later added a layer of good topsoil in the dig 

in preparation for planting a beautiful array of flowers. I com-

plimented them on their new garden, and then the lady of the 

house volunteered that whenever her family visited some one 

of them always remarked: “Everything’s too green here.  You 

should add some color.”  Family members can sometimes be 

too outspoken to the point of being hurtful. 

As I thought about this weekend’s Scripture Readings that 

incident came to mind.  I got to thinking about another place 

where we need color. I refer to skin color and the composition 

of our holy Church.   As James Joyce wrote in “Finnegan’s 

Wake”: “Catholic means here comes everybody.” 

The main point of our First Reading and the Gospel (usually 

thematically joined) is that no one is to be excluded from 

God’s kingdom.  All people–all–are called to “proclaim the 

praises of the Lord and confess His holy name.”  Putting it 

another way, no ethnic or religious group has exclusive right 

to the kingdom.  For some of us, that is a hard saying. 

Why ever do some of us hold on to such thinking when deep 

down in our gut we know we are wrong?   We forget that such 

prejudice is bound to be on the agenda of our appointment 

with God on our private judgment day.  Why act for the prose-

cution? 

Research, books, plays and movies have dealt with racial 

prejudice.  In the United States, the same thinking about 

slavery, for example, as that of ancient societies.  In other 

countries prejudice is rooted in a caste system. All of it 

must sadden our Holy Redeemer.  Yet He is our main 

source of strength in ridding ourselves of racial preju-

dice.  He knows that no Christian is strong enough to carry 

a cross and a prejudice at the same time. 

 First Reading:  Isaiah 66:18-21 

Foreigners (Gentiles) will eventually be at home in 

the Temple, which is God’s house.  They will even 

join the ranks of the priesthood, making for a radical 

announcement that closes out the Book of Isaiah. 

Second Reading:  Hebrews 12:5-7, 11-13 

The author makes clear that pain and suffering are 

part of the human condition.  Discipline only seems to 

be a cause of pain.  Only later, does a person realize 

that discipline “brings the peaceful fruit of righteous-

ness.” 

Gospel:  Luke 13:22-30 

Luke’s overall theme is Jesus’ journey to Jerusa-

lem.  Here he has Jesus teaching along the way that 

all people are welcome to the heavenly ban-

quet.  Just so, all people are called to repentance. 


